
IMPORTANT SAFETY NOTICE 

Removing damaged glass affects the camera connected to the windshield. Recalibration of this camera is 

required by the vehicle manufacturer after a windshield replacement to help ensure the vehicle’s advanced 

safety features work properly. These features may include automatic braking, lane assist and forward 

collision warning. 

While we strive to recalibrate every camera attached to the windshield after the windshield is replaced, 

there may be times when it is not possible. There may also be times when we are instructed by you or 

your representative not to recalibrate the camera after a windshield replacement. In these situations, the 

advanced safety system may not work properly and should not be relied on until recalibration has 

been completed by a qualified specialist. 

In the event Safelite is either (i) unable to recalibrate the camera attached to the windshield, or (ii) we are 

instructed by you or your representatives not to recalibrate the camera: You agree to release Safelite 

Fulfillment, Inc., its parent, affiliate companies, its agents, officers, directors and employees ("Safelite") 

from any and all liability, claims, demands, damages and/or judgments, including but not limited to 

claims of personal injury, wrongful death and/or property damage related to the function of the forward-

facing camera system. You further agree to save, defend, indemnify and hold Safelite harmless from and 

against any third-party claim related to the function of the forward-facing camera system. To the extent 

that a current agreement exists between you and Safelite (“Agreement”), the terms set forth herein shall 

amend the terms set forth in the Agreement and be fully incorporated therein by reference. 
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